
 

 

 
 

  

 

Fri 8th Dec – Marwood school 

Christmas fair 2-5pm 

Tues 12th Dec – Christmas 

performance @ 2pm 

Wed 13th Dec – School Christmas 

Dinner 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 2023 

Marwood Primary School Newsletter 17th November 

Save The Date! 

Dear Parent / Carer 

 
It has been a very busy day with children dressing up and 
enjoying cookies to raise money for the BBC Children in Need 
appeal.  Followed at the end of school with the MSA Movie 
Night.  Children need to have a parent or other adult 
responsible for them at the movie night. Please see the MSA 
details.  
 

Tempest School Photographs:  The photographer, Emily, was 
very impressed with the children’s attitude and style on 
Wednesday this week. I hope you like the pictures she 
took.  Orders are placed online using the reference on your 
proof.  Tempest Photography - The UK's Leading 
Photographers (tempest-photography.co.uk) 
 
Severe Weather plan:  With the number of named storms this 
season already at four I am attaching our severe weather plan 
to this newsletter.  We endeavour to remain open and the 
support of parents is much appreciated.  
 
Christmas performance:   Starts at 2:00pm on Tuesday 12th 
December.  All classes are taking part and parents are invited 
to enjoy the event. The children are really enjoying the festive 
singing rehearsals along with some pop, rock songs and folk 
music.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Mrs Cousins Charity Christmas Cards 

 
Charity Cards designed by Mrs Cousins 
for Chemo Hero, are now available for 
just £5 for a pack of 6 different designs. 
 
All money raised will go to Chemo Hero. 
You can find out more about their 
important charity work here: The Story - 
ChemoHero 
Cards can be purchased here: 
Christmas cards – ChemoHero. 
 

https://www.tempest-photography.co.uk/
https://www.tempest-photography.co.uk/
https://www.chemohero.org/the-story
https://www.chemohero.org/the-story
https://www.chemohero.org/product-page/christmas-cards


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Foundation / Reception places for September 2024:  The application window is now open for 4-year-old 
children to start school next year.  Please follow this link 
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-a-
primary-school-place/  If you or a family you know would like to visit the school, please contact the office by 
phone or email.  

 
 
Ilfracombe Swimathon: - Sunday 3rd December @ Ilfracombe swimming pool. 
This is a voluntary relay event that is open to children at Marwood School. Children must be able to swim 50m. 
There is a £5 payment to the foodbank that is payable on arrival. If your child would like to take part then 
please email Mrs Hume (lhume@marwood.devon.sch.uk) to register your interest. All applicants must be 
submitted by Monday 20th November and places will be allocated on a first come, first serve basis.  

 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Alun. 
                                                                             

 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-a-primary-school-place/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-for-a-primary-school-place/
mailto:lhume@marwood.devon.sch.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 4 have been working on practical Design and Technology over the last few weeks.  They 
made themed courses for the BeeBot robots.  Yesterday they challenged children in year 1 and 2 
to navigate the BeeBots around their courses and give them feedback on their designs. 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 adobson@marwood.devon.sc
h.uk 

Alun Dobson – Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding 
Lead 

 

 

send@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Jennie Cousins SENDCo – 
Tues  

 sgriffin@marwood.devon.sch.uk  

Stella Griffin Class 1 - Mon / 
Tues / Wed 

 gmay@marwood.devon.sch.u
k  

Gill May Class 1- Thurs / Fri 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

 

 

lhume@marwood.devon.sch.u
k   

Laura Hume Class 2 - Mon to 
Fri 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

 nmannell@marwood.devon.sch.
uk  

Natalie Mannell Class 3 - Mon to 
Wed 

 hjones@marwood.devon.sch.
uk 

Helen Jones Class 3 – Thurs / 
Fri 

Class 4 - Monday 

 rpolak@marwood.devon.sch.u
k 

Rosie Polak Class 4 –  

    Tues / Wed / Thurs 

  

 
 

  

  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday 

 

Devonshire Tennis 
Academy 

3:00 – 4:00pm 

 

 

Football   

Open to All  

3:00 – 4:00pm 

 

 

Badminton club 

 Class 4 only 

3.00 – 4.00 pm 

 

 

Cook Stars 

3.00 – 4.15pm 

 

Lunch Menu – Week Commencing:  20/11/2023 

 MONDAY 
 

TUESDAY 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

THURSDAY FRIDAY 
 

OPTION  
1 

 Margharita 
Pizza, Broccoli & 
Garlic Bread 

Chicken Katsu 
Curry, Rice & 

Peas 

Roast Gammon, 
Roast Potatoes, 

Broccoli & 
Carrots 

Spaghetti & 
Meatballs, Green 
Beans & Crusty 

Bread 

Fish Fingers, 
Chips & Peas 

OPTION 
2 

Margharita Pizza, 
Broccoli & Garlic 

Bread 

Cheese & Potato 
Pie with Peas 

Veggie Plait, 
Roast Potatoes, 

Broccoli & 
Carrots 

Spaghetti & 
Veggieballs, 

Green Beans & 
Crusty Bread 

 Veggie Fingers, 
Chips & Peas 

OPTION 
3 

Jacket Potato 
Beans, Cheese 

or Tuna 

Jacket Potato 
Beans, Cheese 

or Tuna 

Jacket Potato 
Beans, Cheese 

or Tuna 

Jacket Potato 
Beans, Cheese 

or Tuna x 
A fresh salad bar is available at every lunch time & fresh fruit and yogurt are always available as  

a pudding alternative. 
 
 
 

    After School Clubs 2023 
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